
Minutes of an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Little Burstead Parish Council,

held at The Old School, Little Burstead, 

on Wednesday, 13 February 2012 at 3.40pm

Present: Councillor Daffin (Chair)

              Councillors Dean, Savage and Smith. 
In Attendance: Mrs. Kim Barford, Clerk to the Parish Council

                         One member of the public 
21/12 Apologies

       Apologies were received from Cllr. Mohseni. 
22/12 Declarations of Interest

       There were no declarations of interest. 

23/12 Minutes

        Members were to consider the minutes of the 11 January 2012 meeting. Cllr. Smith proposed due to time constraints that the item be deferred and considered at the 14 March meeting. All members were in agreement.  

24/12 Matters arising from minutes of previous meeting. 
         Jubilee mugs – A proof mug was displayed by Cllr Savage and he sought approval of the total cost for 50 mugs, £185, which was approved by all members present. The mugs to be given to children who reside in the parish aged 14 and under, approx. 20, with excess mugs being sold at a price of £5 each.  

The meeting was adjourned.

25/12 Public Forum
Comment was conveyed supporting the improvement of village pond. 
The meeting reconvened.

26/12 Village Pond 

         Members received an extensive verbal report from Cllr. Savage regarding proposed 

maintenance works and improvements, whilst at the same time ensuring the protection of local wildlife and conservation of the natural habitat being of vital concern. Prolonged debate ensued. It was advised that John Ellis, Laindon Common Conservators had been most helpful in taking the project forward and they were suggesting a 50% contribution of £300 from the Parish Council towards the estimated cost, provided by Ron Charge, of improving drainage of surface water to the pond, (which can at times of reduced rainfall dry out), removal of the safe that had been dumped in the pond and further necessary site maintenance.  Concern was expressed regarding the timescale, it being vital that works are undertaken before the spring when the newts return to the pond. Further debate ensued. 
A motion was proposed by Cllr Savage that the Parish Council approve a budget of £300 and proceed in collaboration, with the detailed phase of works. The majority of members present were in agreement and approved the proposal, Cllr Daffin spoke of his concerns regarding public liability and opposed the motion. Members were advised the Charge’s had in the past completed works throughout the village including additional grass verge cutting, were approved Borough Council contractors and had public liability insurance.    

Cllr Savage then spoke of the spread of New Zealand land crop/floating water fern (Azolla) which had overtaken the surface of the pond. He had undertaken extensive research which included reference to the RHS and updated members regarding potential removal options including the introduction of weevils, a natural enemy. Steve Prewer, Basildon BC had advised when he visited the site in 2011 that it was extremely hard to eradicate. The matter to be further investigated and any quotes for treatment put forward for approval at a future meeting.

Quotes are also to be obtained in the future to erect a concrete and metal fence, approximately two thirds of the length of the site, to improve safety by defining the differential between the roadside verge, for walking along, and the gradient down to the pond bank.    

27/12 Dates of forthcoming meetings:    

       Members noted:

       The next meeting of the Parish Council, Wednesday, 14th March 2012 at 7.30pm.

       The Annual Parish meeting, Thursday, 29th March 2012 at 7pm. 

       The Annual General meeting of LBPC, 9th May 2012 at 7.30pm.   

The meeting closed at 5.20pm 
Signed ……………………………                                                                      Dated ………………….          

